Approved         

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
January 22, 2014 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, January 22, 2014 at 4:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.        










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.

1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time.








  





2.0 Winnisquam School District – Tammy Davis – Superintendent Davis stated they are present tonight to go over the budget given to the School District's Budget Committee (+$405K) and the proposed Warrant Articles (+$810K). Superintendent Davis explained the budget is at a total of $23 million, which is a 1.7% increase over last year but the Administrator's proposed budget was only 1.3%. Superintendent Davis provided the BOS with an outline of the school budget's changes and reviewed. Selectman Nickerson asked what the percentage is for the collective bargaining agreement raises. Superintendent Davis explained that steps were reduced form 44 step to 15 steps, the average increase is 7.4% but they lost $1K in pay and are now responsible for paying towards health insurance. Fire Chief Dexter asked what the pay difference is between steps and Superintendent Davis replied $6-$7 dollars. TA Veloski stated over the next three years employees will be increased by 15% and Superintendent Davis replied yes. Nina Gardner noted the Town's school tax portion is the lowest this year because of the equalization value & “ADM” but the adequacy grants are down due to decreased enrollment. Selectman Ober asked who proposed the football warrant article. Nina Gardner replied the School Board, we didn't say “never” but told them it would be left up to the voters because the district owns the liability. Chair Nickerson asked what was happening with the Union School. Superintendent replied the school established a long range study committee to assess all of the district's capital. Chair Nickerson asked how long before a decision is made and Superintendent Davis replied a year or two, to make a good decision.     




     




 




3.0  Budget Review 







  

    3.1 Food Pantry – TA Veloski reported that the First Fruits Food Pantry would like to have $6,500 dollars but will take the $6K budgeted. The BOS requested that TA Veloski talk with OPW VanTassel regarding food that has been left at the Town Hall.

  3.2 Fire Department – Chief Dexter stated the Budget Committee has asked him to come back to the BOS to discuss payroll figures and the reason for that is there has been some confusion because when he developed the payroll according to the pay matrix, it wasn't the correct one. Chief Dexter noted he is concerned that more then one pay matrix is floating around and the BC is not approving the 2.5% COLA but is approving the labor grade increases. The Fire Chief and the BOS reviewed adjusted payroll figures based on the appropriate pay matrix. Selectman Nickerson noted there was another issue with funds being moved into the Fire Chief's salary line. Chair Giunta made a motion to move the adjusted figures to the BC for review. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 






  3.3 Town Office Selectman Nickerson made a motion to put the $1K in funds back in the electricity line of the Town Office budget. Chair Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.                                                                                                     

     

   







4.0  Old Business
  








  4.1 DPW Director’s job description – Selectman Nickerson stated he has reviewed a lot of information from other Towns and some have different things we do not, but some of the things we are looking for are already in the current job description. The BOS reviewed other job descriptions and their requirements Selectman Nickerson stated some of these Towns require civil engineering degrees or an associates with a minimum of 3 years supervisory experience and 7 years construction experience. Selectman Ober stated the Board has never said they wanted some of the things that are in there and if we are looking for someone shy of an engineer, can we afford it. Selectman Nickerson noted some of the reports that are being asked for can be produced by the administrative assistant and once we start asking for these things, we need to stick to it. Selectman Nickerson stated the Transfer Station still needs attention but feels they should report to the DPW. Selectman Ober stated she feels it should come out completely, along with building maintenance. The BOS will e-mail changes to TA Veloski, who will then compile. Chief Dexter noted the BOS should not hire the next DPW Director but should have a hiring committee of  other DPW Directors to “vet” the candidate. The BOS agreed.         
  




  



  4.2 Town Hall – TA Veloski suggested the BOS consider asking the Town Hall's Steward to be the primary caretaker of the Town Hall and offer a small stipend because we he went up the other day to set up for the election, the heat was off and the pipes could have frozen, which would have been very costly.  



  4.3 Transfer Station – Selectman Ober referred to Bill Whalen's e-mail regarding the Transfer Station and stated we may want to consider being open for two days through the winter. Chair Giunta asked if the third person was interviewed and TA Veloski replied not yet but they do have a few applicants. TA Veloski asked if two people were still needed at the T.S. Selectman Nickerson replied no, it is not necessary. Chief Dexter offered to check with a volunteer as a short term solution for this coming weekend. Chief Dexter noted if the person agrees they would need to be paid their per-diem rate. Selectman Ober noted the third person would only be filling in until the Board makes a decision. TA Veloski, Selectman Ober and Selectman Nickerson to interview for the part-timeTransfer Station Attendant position this week.                         


  4.4 Discussion Re: Fire Chief's Memo to the BOS – Chief Dexter has asked the State Fire Marshall's Office to come in and speak with the BOS, to provide further clarification on laws.         
4.5 Overtime - DPW – Selectman Nickerson stated the DPW is almost out of overtime funds. TA Veloski reported that $7K is remaining and $13K was spent in the month of December. TA Veloski noted the old DPW Director, Jon Thayer use to send his crew home early in anticipation of a storm. Chair Giunta made a motion to have TA Veloski check with past DPW Directors regarding what overtime policy was applied in the past. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.          

  




       

5.0  New Business  









     5.1 Town Hall – Selectman Ober stated while she was at the elections, she noticed there is a lot of maintenance needed at the Town Hall. The bathroom faucet has no water at all and the window caulking is falling out. Selectman Ober noted there are two different vendors for propane and there should only be one. The BOS agreed the Town Hall Steward could form a group of residents to prioritize the work that needs to be done at the Town Hall. Selectman Ober noted the White Farm can put the Town on a list for certain things like tables & chairs and they will look for those items for us. TA to follow up with the White Farm and see if the Custodian would clean the Town Hall before elections. TA Veloski informed the BOS that a Town Hall rental form was submitted for May 10, 2014 and someone would be needed to take down the election booths & set them back up for Town Meeting. The BOS agreed with the Town Hall rental request for May 10th. TA Veloski was asked to check with Sheila Dodge regarding a stipend amount. (discussions took place at various points of the meeting) Tabled for further review.  

  
  5.2
DPW – Personnel Action Form – The BOS signed the PAF form for Keith Day to be placed in the permanent Truck Driver/Operator position with an increase in pay effective 2/28/14 to $15.85 an hour. BOS to review advertisement for the temporary position next week. 








    5.3 DPW – Memo Re: replacement radios – TA Veloski stated two of the radios run on the wrong band and there is a fine from the FCC if they are used. TA Veloski noted there is not enough in the current line item to do both the truck and the backhoe, so one will need to be fixed after July 1st. Chair Giunta made a motion allow Interim Director Bordeau to purchase one radio from his budget at $700 dollars and discuss which line it is to come from with TA Veloski. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    
5.4 Overtime Policy – The BOS signed the policy change voted on at their January 8th meeting. 










   5.5 Memo from AA Jutton Re: Computer purchase – Chair Giunta made a motion to allow the purchase of two new computers. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 


 

 





6.0  Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.    










 
7.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – The BOS reviewed, approved and signed the following: A Veteran's Credit for Philip Reynolds Jr. for Tax Map 27, Lot 6. 







 



8.0 Accept Donations under RSA 31:95 – None at this time.













9.0 Review & Approve Minutes 





                          9.1 1/15/14 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of January 15, 2014. Chair Giunta motioned to approve the meeting minutes of January 15, 2014 with corrections. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 













10.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed.   





    












11.0 Selectman's Reports   




            
            11.1 Update on the work of the Sanbornton Telecommunications Advisory Committee (STAC) – Selectman Ober reported the STAC had a LRPC Representative meet with them and they are working from a telecommunications grant but the STAC needs to pin point locations in Town. Selectman Ober stated the Franchise Agreement is on the Town’s web-site and in the “For Future Technologies” section, there is a section that should be updated yearly. TA Veloski offered to ask Metrocast to update this section. Selectman Ober noted the STAC will have information for residents to check their internet speeds on a secured web-site.   




















12.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m. 








  




13.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 29, 2014 at the Town Offices @ 4:30 p.m.  













Respectfully submitted, 

April Rollins, BOS Recording Secretary 

1/22/2014

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


